
Garratt Wilkin 
630 1 Silver Ridge Lane 

Placerville, CA 95667 

February 5,2007 

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 
330 Fair Lane 
Placerville, CA 95667 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this letter to you today to request that this matter regarding the appeal 
hearing of the approval of Tentative Parcel Map P99-0003 parcel split go forward on the 
scheduled date of February 6,2007. I am aware that my neighbors, Jerry and Julie 
Reffner, and Steven and Pamela Fortune have requested a postponement for their appeal 
on this matter, although disclosure was not made to me as to the reasons why. 

The original filing date for the current parcel map before you is January 1999. This 
process has been ongoing since before 1994 and has been delayed several times due to 
moratoriums and other issues beyond my control. This delay will resulted in more 
financial costs to me in addition to the tens of thousands of dollars I have already spent 
meeting the terms and conditions of El Dorado County entities, and the other costs 
associated with filing parcel maps in this county. Any hrther delay will compound the 
financial burden already existing. 

I understand that the Reffners and Fortunes have requested a continuance on their appeal. 
The County zoning administration has recommended approval of my parcel map. I am 
requesting that the Board does not grant this continuance, but upholds the decision of the 
zoning administration on the currently scheduled hearing date of February 6,2007. 


